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WE WILL REMEMBER THEM
The shire commemorates Anzac Day 2018: Pages 8-10

Coolgardie police and (inset) Josie 
Anderson, Marlene Cullen, Rosemarie 

Pettitt, Alan Bergin and Leanne 
Shilton by the Anzac Day poppy wall.

� PHOTOGRAPHY BY ANDREW MURDOCH
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Shire of Coolgardie
Message from the Shire President
April 2018

The shire released a community and corporate survey for community consultation and to receive submissions during April as part 
of the process to gather information from our communities to draft a new Community Strategic Plan 2018 - 28. To date more than 
130 surveys and 40 submissions have been received and these will be evaluated into the draft plan to go back into the community 
for final consultation before being adopted by council.

As part of this consultation process, some concern has been raised regarding the future of the Kambalda pool. I would like to 
assure residents that it is not the intent of council nor our staff that the pool be closed. For some time now, our pool managers 
have raised concerns with several major issues that require to be addressed and as part of the community survey several options 
for a future aquatic centre in Kambalda were put in as suggestions. As a result of this shire staff are undertaking the following 
measures to assess the structure of the pool and filtration system during the winter months:

•	 Staff currently sourcing quotes to de-water pool surrounds.
•	 Scope of works for structural engineering report by 20th April.
•	 De-watering of pool surrounds commence 7th May.
•	 Emptying of pool to commence 14th May.
•	 Structural engineer to commence work 21st May.
•	 Engineers report received by mid-June.
•	 Community workshop end of June.
•	 CSP adopted by Council in July.

Shire staff have been undertaking training by DSS officers during April in preparation for the rollout of the cashless debit card 
trial in the Goldfields region. The rollout of the card commenced in Coolgardie with residents receiving their documents recently, 
and it is expected that Kambalda residents will receive theirs in mid-May. The shire has appointed two new officers, one in the 
Coolgardie Administration Office and the other in Kambalda Resource Centre to co-ordinate the shop fronts and assist participants 
in the scheme to activate their new cards.

I would urge any of our residents that have any concerns whatsoever, to call in at either shop front where our staff will be only too 
happy to assist with setting up the card in an endeavour to ensure a smooth transition.

Coolgardie residents and visitors alike welcomed the return of some greenery to Tommy Talbot Park in the centre of town recently, 
where Chris Hicks and his crew have transformed part of the park. Green synthetic grass has been placed where the ground has 
lay bare since the original lawn was removed to prevent further water damage to the stonework on the nearby buildings two years 
ago. Visitor Centre staff have received many positive comments from people following these works.

I received an invitation from our local mining and pastoral member, Kyle McGinn, to meet with him in Coolgardie on April 13,where 
he announced that the Minister for Mines had confirmed that the Mining Registrar’s Office in Coolgardie would re-open upon the 
completion of the upgrade and repairs to the building being undertaken by the Department of Finance (Building Management, 
Works). To achieve this result has taken a lot of lobbying of various government departments and ministers, and l would like to 
thank Kyle for his effort, as this is really good news for our community, mining companies, prospectors and tourists alike.

Our road crew has been busy recently, working toward putting the finishing touches on the Lady Loch haulage route , and 
maintenance work on Binneringie Road north of Widgiemooltha. Both these roads are being prepared for major increases in heavy 
vehicle traffic, with the Burbank’s mining centre increasing activity south of Coolgardie, and Tawana ramping up production of 
lithium at Bald Hill and transporting their product to the Esperance port.

Maintenance grading has also been carried out on sections of Coolgardie North and Jaurdi Hills roads, repairing washouts caused 
Continued P3
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Shire of Coolgardie
From the desk of the CEO
May 2018

by the recent heavy rains in the region.

Our Technical services staff are undertaking road assessments in preparation for funding submissions to RRG and R2R Groups for 
road works in the 2018/19 and 19/20 years.

Our waste co-ordinator has been kept busy with the receival of asbestos related material from the roof replacements taking place 
in Kambalda following the severe storms last November. There is approximately 220 houses that will have the roof replacements in 
the towns during this process, most of which will be disposed of at the Kambalda tip, and this will have a part effect of modernising 
the towns through this natural disaster.

On a much sadder note, the Coolgardie community is mourning the sudden and tragic loss of long-time resident and councillor 
Bob Kippin. Bob passed away following a tragic accident on Easter Saturday and his enthusiasm and commitment to his fellow 
residents and our communities will be greatly missed. He was fittingly farewelled at a moving memorial service at the Coolgardie 
Recreation Centre on Friday 13th April by a huge crowd of family, friends and acquaintances, with the hall set up with an outback 
bush setting especially for Bob. On behalf of the councillors and staff, l wish to offer our sincere condolences to his wife Gill and all 
of the families.

The Kambalda community has also received sad news last week with the sudden passing of Mrs Maureen Kuhn. Maureen and her 
late husband Bert were long-time residents of the Kambalda community, and she devoted many years of service to the schools 
in Kambalda as well as supporting many other community organisations. They raised their family in Kambalda, with Noeline and 
Cyril being current members of our shire staff, and granddaughter Jessica was recently a trainee at the shire. Maureen’s presence 
in Kambalda will be missed by all, and on behalf of the councillors and all staff l wish our sincere condolences to the Kuhn and 
Poke families.

Meetings and events attended this period:
•	 Met with Minderoo Foundation Gen One in Coolgardie with Cr Logan and Mia Hicks.
•	 Teleconference meeting in Coolgardie for Blackspot Road Funding with CEO and RSA Works.
•	 Attended Coolgardie Primary School Anzac Ceremony 12th April.
•	 Attended plaque commemoration of Thomas Hill at Coolgardie Pioneer Cemetery with members of the Hill Family of Laverton.
•	 Met with Mia Hicks and representatives of Forrest Personnel to discuss disability and CDP work programs.
•	 Met with Manager of Department of Communities and Cr Logan to discuss public and community housing issues.

Malcolm Cullen 
Shire President

From P2

Hi everyone

Well the cooler weather is certainly upon us as we slip into May 2018. The mornings are a bit fresh and crisp but it’s still great to 
see the sunny goldfield days.

The school holidays have just finished and it was good to see the children taking part in our school holiday activities in both the 
Kambalda and Coolgardie recreation centres. There was lots of cooking, craft, movie and sporting activities which also included 
the Commonwealth Games in Kambalda. Well done to the recreation staff for delivering the fun-filled days in our two communities.

Saturday May 12 the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility will host the Goldfields Giants versus Mandurah Magic State 
Basketball Game. The doors open at 6pm with the action-packed game starting at 7.30pm. A great night out and tickets can be 
purchased from the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility; we look forward to seeing you there.

Continued P4
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Shire of Coolgardie Ordinary Meetings for 2018

Meetings of Council are held on the last Tuesday of the month at 6pm. Meetings alternate between Coolgardie 
Council Chambers and the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility function room.

Day Date Time Location

Tuesday May 22 6pm Coolgardie

Tuesday June 26 6pm Kambalda

Tuesday July 24 6pm Coolgardie

Tuesday August 22 6pm Kambalda

Tuesday September 25 6pm Coolgardie

Tuesday October 23 6pm Kambalda

Tuesday November 27 6pm Coolgardie

Tuesday December 18 6pm Kambalda

The Cashless Debit Card trial has started in Coolgardie and shortly will be in Kambalda. Pop down and see our friendly teams that 
are there to help with the setting up of the card. The Coolgardie office is in the shire administration building on Bayley Street and 
the Kambalda office is in the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility.

It was a great sadness that one of our councillors, Bob Kippin, passed away in Coolgardie on Saturday, March 31, 2018. I only 
knew Bob a short time in working with him as an elected member of council. Bob was dedicated, professional and a damn good 
bloke. He will be missed by all of us at the shire and his Coolgardie community, where he was such an active and respected 
member. Bob’s funeral was held at the Coolgardie Community Recreation Centre on Friday, April 13, 2018 and it was so fitting for 
his personality and his wishes of having a “bush funeral”. Well done to everyone for making this happen for Bob, it was a brilliant 
send off for a person so deserving of it.

The shire crews have been spending time doing one off clean-ups of illegal dumping in the bush. This exercise is not only an 
added expense to the shire but it is taking our crew away from their schedules and maintenance plans. These clean-ups are still in 
progress. If you see anyone doing illegal dumping please report it. 

Our rangers are currently targeting abandoned vehicles, registrations and microchipping of dogs and impoundment of wandering 
dogs. It is a dog owners responsibility to ensure that that their dogs are contained at their properties and by law all dogs must be 
microchipped and registered with the shire. If you are unsure if your dog is microchipped, our ranger will come and check the dog 
and can also do the microchipping at your property rather than you having to take them into Kalgoorlie to a vet. If you contact the 
shire on 9080 2111 they can arrange to make an appointment with the ranger for you.

The next council meeting will be held at Coolgardie on Tuesday, May 22, at 6pm. We have copies of all council agendas and 
minutes available for reading at the public libraries or they can be easily accessed on the Shire of Coolgardie website at  
www.coolgardie.wa.gov.au.

Take care,

James Trail
Chief Executive Officer

From P3
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Everyday hero running for a reason
If you’re searching for a hero you don’t have look past the 
Coolgardie Recreation Centre, where one of the employees is 
in training for this year’s HBF Run for a Reason.

Tara Davies will head to Perth this month and run 21km - a 
half marathon - as part of the HBF event to raise awareness 
and funds for research into Huntington’s Disease.

It is a condition she is familiar with, as her mother and 
grandfather both died from Huntington’s, her sister is currently 
suffering badly with it, and Tara herself was diagnosed two 
years ago.

“I need my kids to have positive thoughts and memories 
of their mum, so I am raising awareness and money for 
Huntington’s WA as one day I won’t be able to do any of it,” 
she said. Tara has two children, Riley and Jayde.

“So I am making the most of my time now to show my kids 
anything is possible,” she said.

“I’m inspired by the work of Huntington’s WA (Inc) and wanted 
to support them by raising money by participating in HBF 
Run for a Reason 2018. “The more people that know about 
Huntington’s WA (Inc), the greater their impact.”
Tara has created a fundraising page on the fun run’s website 
where people can donate to her cause.

“Please help me help them by giving whatever you can using 
the ‘Give Now’ button. Please also spread the word by sharing 
my page with your friends and family. Thank you in advance 

for your generosity, it means a lot!” she said.

The Run for a Reason Perth event will be held on May 27, so 
there is still time to show your support and donate. To do so 
go to https://hbfrun2018.everydayhero.com/au/tara and click 
on the green ‘Give Now’ button. You can select your donation 
amount and also leave a message of support for Tara.

Huntington’s Disease (HD) is an inherited disease affecting 
areas in the brain which control movement, thinking and 
emotion. It has a slow progression, and symptoms gradually 
worsen over time. Huntington’s WA works to empower those 
affected by Huntington’s Disease to meet the extraordinary 
challenges they face. All donations make a real difference to 
the health and well being of HD families.

 For more information on the HBF Run for a Reason go 
to https://hbfrun.everydayhero.do and to learn more about 
Huntington’s Disease go to https://www.huntingtonswa.
org.au

Tara Davies, pictured with children 
Riley and Jayde, is counting down to 
the HBF Run for a Reason.

“I’m making the most of my 
time now to show my kids 
anything is possible.”
� - Tara Davies

Tara and her supporters will hold a sausage 
sizzle at the front of Kalgoorlie Woolworths on 
Saturday, May 12, to help raise funds.Tara at the 2017  HBF Run for a Reason.
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Biggest 
Morning  

Tea 

Australia's 

COME ALONG & SUPPORT AUSTRALIA'S 
BIGGEST MORNING TEA  

Bring people together to help raise funds  
and make a big difference to those  

impacted by cancer.  

HOST: Coolgardie Community Resource Centre 
DATE: Tuesday May 22 2018 

TIME: 10.30am-11.30am 
WHERE: Coolgardie Community Resource Centre 

RSVP: Leanne Shilton 
Ph: 9025 0309 or email coolcrc@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 
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At around 5.50am members of the uniformed parade; 
Volunteer Fire & Rescue Brigade; St John’s; police 
and two students from the local high school, were 
assembled at the cenotaph.

There were approximately 300 members 
of the community assembled around the 
cenotaph, which was arguably, the best turnout 
ever. It was noted that the mining company 
Goldfields Australia, provided two large buses to 
transport their workers in for the occasion.

At 6am the dawn service began under the control of 
the President. He read out an address which detailed 
the origin and meaning of ANZAC Day. This was 
followed by a wreath laying ceremony. The parade 
was brought to attention and the flag ceremony began, 
with St John’s controlling the flags. The bugle sounded 
the Last Post; the flags were lowered onto the left 
shoulders, the Ode was delivered, one minutes silence 
observed, Reveille sounded and the flags raised to the 
top of the flag poles and back to half-mast.

The parade was dismissed, the President thanked 
the community for attending and everybody, except 
the poor workers from Goldfields, went for a gunfire 
breakfast cooked by members of the Kambalda Club.

Representatives gathered again and at 11am the 
parade marched into the cenotaph area to the 
sounds of I was only 19 by Redgum, which began 
proceedings. 

The ceremony was very well supported by the Kambalda and Kalgoorlie Oasis Family 
Church where the ladies sang the songs for the occasion and the Pastor Bill Kirkland 
delivered prayers. A wreath-laying ceremony took place followed by the sub-branch 
president giving an address based on remembrance, which included the battle at 
Villers-Brettonneux. At 11.15am the RAAF gave us a wonderful fly past of four aircraft, 
which was very well enjoyed by all that were present, and followed by the remainder 
of the service and the final parade. 

The president thanked all those who had contributed towards the commemoration.
The final salute was taken by Leading Firefighter, Bevan Hamilton, who celebrates 
25 years of service with the Kambalda brigade this year. He is also an RSL member, 
service no. 522455. The parade was then dismissed and we all went to the Kambalda 
Club to enjoy that ‘cold frothy’ refreshment, the ANZAC Footy game and the 2 UP, 
which was very well run by John Kempton. Thank you John.

� - Allan Lindup, Kambalda Sub-branch RSL President
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Bevan Hamilton gives 
the final salute during the 
Kambalda service.

Scenes from the Kambalda Anzac Day 2018 parade 
and service.

Large gathering for Kambalda service
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Coolgardie commemorates the Anzacs
The crisp Coolgardie Anzac morning started with a march at 5.50am 
from the corner of Renou and Bayley street up to the Memorial 
Garden for the 2018 Dawn Service. Willy Corcoran played the 
bagpipes and the March was led by the Coolgardie Police officers 
and Robin Wade. The salute was taken by Sergeant McGeown from 
the Coolgardie Police Station.

A crowd of approximately 200 people gathered for the 6.00am Dawn 
Service. RSL President Willy Corcoran welcomed everyone and 
the crowd waited for a surprise in the sky at 6.05am which was Rod 
Higgins doing an impressive Fly Over in his plane. Mr Corcoran then 
invited the crowd to sing the Hymn ‘Oh God Our Help In Ages Past’ 
the gracious harmonies were sung beautifully by the Coolgardie 
attendees.

Cheyenne Aird from Caps Coolgardie read out the poem Flander’s 
Field and later in the service Riley Ford from Coolgardie Primary 
School read The Ode. Well done to our young readers, who delivered 
their readings beautifully in front of the large crowd.

Mr Corcoran delivered an address which reflected on the first world 
war, its conflicts and shared some stories. This was then followed 
by the laying of the wreaths, the lowering of the flags and a minute’s 
silence. The service concluded just as flickering rays of dawn 
sunshine fell over the attendees.

Mr Corcoran was pleased with the service and the attendance and 
commented that it was fantastic to see the young children who 
participated and attended, and the impressive poppy display on the 
wall and the new wreaths which were done by the Coolgardie CRC 
craft ladies.

After the service everyone was welcomed to a beautifully cooked 
breakfast, prepared by the RSL committee members Tom Carr, 
Ann Gould, Chris Jones and Chris Burke who all had an very early 

4.30am start. The breakfast was not complete without a cup of tea or 
coffee with the appropriate additive. A big thank you to our cooks and 
bar staff (Phil and Tina), we really appreciated your involvement.

Additionally a big thank you to the uniformed police, fire brigade 
and St John’s Ambulance for attending as well as to all community 
members. This event would not have been possible without the 
support of Moran’s IGA, two generous community members and 
sponsors, the RSL Committee, partners and friends, Robin Wade, the 
air cadets, Sergent McGeown and his crew.

Once again thank you to all - “Lest We Forget”

� - Willy Corcoran, Coolgardie Sub-branch RSL President

Shire president Malcolm Cullen and granddaugher Taylor Cullen 
during the wreath laying.

Uniformed representatives at the cenotaph during the Coolgardie Anzac Day service (main picture); Heather Kent, TK Kippin and 
Gaynor Jeffries from Coolgardie St John’s Ambulance (inset left) and community members attending the dawn service (inset right).
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Poppy display the Biggest and 
best ever for community group
A year-long labour of love paid off for all the Coolgardie community 
members involved in the poppy project when they saw the spectacular 
results of their efforts on display on Anzac Day.

The art work, made up of thousands of hand-created poppies, is believed 
to be the biggest of its kind in Western Australia and, displayed on the 
western wall of the Coolgardie RSL building, made a stunning backdrop to 
this year’s Anzac Day services.
 
The project took a full 12 months of planning and work by many sections 
of the community. Leanne Shilton of the Coolgardie Community Resource 
Centre said the project was a massive undertaking that resulted in a 
wonderful display.
 
“Each year’s project builds on the previous one and endeavours to capture 
the spirit of Anzac Day and our community, and provides an memorable 
and beautiful display as the day deserves,” Leanne said.

“It has become very important to everyone involved, who work on it to not 
only make something big and bold but also a fitting way to commemorate 
all those we remember on Anzac Day.”

 To read more about the poppy project turn to page 31 for the 
Coolgardie CRC report.

Members of Coolgardie Volunteer Fire and Rescue (above); Coolgardie branch of St John’s Ambulance (below) and Tina McGovern and 
Phil Chambers (bottom) with this year’s stunning poppy wall.� PHOTOGRAPHY BY ANDREW MURDOCH
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The Kambalda School Holiday Program for April 2018 was yet again, another great success.
 
We would like to thank all parents and guardians for enrolling your children; with your support we are still able 
to offer such great programs for the youth in this town. This April we had programs including craft, cooking, a 
movie day, sports and treasure hunts.
 
These programs are a fun and social way for your child to learn more skills such as cutting with scissors, 
communication and hand-eye co-ordination.
 
The staff at the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility enjoyed every moment and we hope your children did 
too. We hope to see you all in the next school holidays. Stay tuned!

Holiday 
boredom 

busted!
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The School Holidays in Coolgardie were jam-packed with heaps of activities  
organised by the Recreation Centre.

Arts and Craft, Monday April 16: We had a great turnout of children who created brightly coloured Popsicle stick picture frames, 
paper plate animals, monsters and play dough balloon balls. The staff were very impressed with the creativity from the children 
and loved helping them put their ideas into place. Our Playdough balloon balls were definitely the biggest hit. 
 
Crossfit Kids, Thursday April 19: We took our group to Kalgoorlie for a Crossfit Kids Excursion. We visited Kaye at Kal Active 
and everyone was definitely put to the test. Everyone had a great time while trying this new activity and really enjoyed the 
class. Once the class was finished we topped off our excursion by heading to Hammond Park where the kids were treated to a 
wonderful lunch from Plum Café and burnt off the rest of their energy at the Playground before travelling back to Coolgardie on 
the bus.
  
YMCA Gymnastics, April 23: The children travelled on the Shire Bus to Kalgoorlie to the YMCA for Rock Climbing and 
Gymnastics. Unfortunately, when we arrived we were informed that the Rock Wall was receiving repairs. However, the children 
had a wonderful time tumbling, balancing, and learning how to flip on the rings. We had a break mid session during which the kids 
played foosball, table tennis and monopoly. We hope to head back next holidays!
 
Anzac craft and cookies, Tuesday April 24: The Recreation Centre hosted a Free Anzac Craft and Cookies activity. The group 
created Poppies out of cupcake cases and popsicle sticks, as well as wreaths using egg cartons and paper plates and also baked 
the most delicious Anzac biscuits that they took home. Thank you to everyone who attended what a fun way to spend a Tuesday.

Youth Gaming Morning, Friday April 27: We hosted a group of Coolgardie teens, for a morning of Playstation, Nintendo Wii 
and board games. It was good to see the youth playing board games such as Twister and Jenga. They were also provided with 
an morning tea to keep their energy levels up.

Thank you to everyone who supported the school holiday activities, we look forward to the next school holidays!

Crossfit, Craft and Cartwheels
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SAVE THE DATE
Coolgardie Day

16th September 2018
9am to 5pm

Its ALL about the FAMILY!

Destination WA visit to the Goldfields
The Shire of Coolgardie is excited to be hosting the popular travel television show, 
Destination WA this week as part of the Goldfields Tourism one-hour program.

Shires in the Goldfield will be visited, ranging from Norseman to Wiluna, and will all 
be featured throughout via 12 stories around the region. It will showcase the beautiful 
Goldfields and all the unique things we have to offer by travelling the Golden Quest 
Trail and beyond, which is yet to be discovered by many travellers.

Coolgardie is site one on the trail which loops through the Goldfields region on a self-
drive adventure. The film crew will experience land sailing in Kambalda, check out the 
view from Red Hill and enjoy a meal in the Widgiemooltha Pub. Once in Coolgardie 
they will share a tale or two from the Coolgardie Boom Days with Mr. Vic Dale, our local 
poet.

We love opportunities like this, as we are able to share the stories and fun and highlight 
the new things to try within the Goldfields. It will help to promote and inspire people to 
travel a little further out and to explore and experience all the places that we all know 
and love. The show will air nationally in August on Channel 9.

Don’t forget to follow the Coolgardie Visitors Centre & Museum on Facebook for more 
updates. For any more information, please contact Meghan Kent at the Coolgardie 
Visitors Centre on 08 9026 6090.

The Shire of 
Coolgardie wishes 
to advise residents 

that all Shire offices, 
Recreation Centres, 

the Coolgardie 
Visitors Centre and 

both Refuse Sites will 
be closed on:

TUESDAY  
15/05/2018

Coolgardie: closed 
from 9am-12pm

Kambalda: closed 
from 8am-1pm.
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A thank you from the Kippin family
Gill, Ryan, Megan, Sandra and families would like to thank the 
amazing people in our lives who showed their love, support and 
respect to us in the passing of our much-loved husband, Dad 
and Poppy – Bob.

I would like to add a very special thank you to our kids Ryan, 
Megan and Sandra and their families for their love, strength and 
support. Dad and I are so proud of you all and love you very 
much. It was with great love and thought that made our final 
farewell befitting the man we all loved and respected.

Special thanks to St John’s Ambulance, WA Police, James 
Trail CEO and the Shire of Coolgardie, and to Leanne Shilton 
and her amazing team of helpers at the Coolgardie Community 
Recreation Centre.

I would especially like to thank Alan Bergin, Leanne Shilton, 

Sheree Forward, the Coolgardie Volunteer Fire and Rescue 
Service and the Coolgardie Community Men’s Shed for the 
hours of work put into creating the beautiful bush setting in the 
Rec Centre and the team of helpers who collected the bush and 
the community who loaned their garden animals and bush props 
to complete the scene.

Thank you to Diane Waterman for the heartfelt service, and 
Willy Corcoran for playing the bag pipes and the guard of 
honour by the Coolgardie Fire and Rescue Service and St 
John’s Ambulance. Also a huge thanks to everyone who 
donated the beautiful platters of food and the generous 
donations that were received. Our family was very overwhelmed 
by the support that we received in this sad time, it shows that 
Coolgardie may be a small town but it has an enormous heart.

Once again, a heartfelt thank you to all.

Coolgardie RSL - Sub Branch
The Returned and Services League of  

Australia - WA Branch

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

Monday, June 25, 2018 at 6pm at 31 Bayley St, Coolgardie

For more information please contact Willy Corcoran on 9026 6055.
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Limited seats.
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Scroungers Page 
 

Believe it or not Christmas is not far away and you can’t have Christmas without a party and you can’t have a party without  
music and you can’t have music without a band and you can’t have a band without musicians!!!!!!!!! 

 
So let’s get cracking and start a band. 

 
If you can Strum, Hum, Thump, Blow, Tinkle, Sing or even Yodel give Ned a ring on 0437 990 934 and get this  

show on the road. 
 

As most are aware when you make stuff you get rubbish left over. We are no exception so we are looking for a  
kind hearted person, with an old car trailer to donate that we can do up and use for the dump run.  

If you can help please ring Gary on 0457 108 094 
 

Fundraising 
 

One man’s junk is another man’s gold, it has been said, so with this in mind we would like to collect your left over scrap metal.  
This could include such things as –  

 
• Aluminium cans 
• Copper pipes 
• Car Batteries 
• Lead Flashings 
• Brass Taps and Fittings 

 
If you think it might be of some value please contact Ray on 0458 187 009  

 
Thank you in advance 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE:
Disclaimer (with tongue in cheek)
Please be aware that the members of the Kambalda Mens Shed are not just a bunch of grey-haired “old codgers” mucking around with bits of 
wood. We are really quite nice when you get to know us.
Our group currently comprises males and females aged from 14 to 72, although the ladies could probably enjoy a bit more female company.
We are mostly focused on having a good time among friends, telling stories and joking around over tea, coffee and bikkies, but yes we do also 
enjoy working with wood and steel and gaining new skills and ideas from those that are wiser.

    

Greetings to all of our readers and supporters.
 
“The Shed” has gone ahead in leaps and bounds over the past 
few months. Too much has happened to go into great detail here 
but we can tell you that the rewiring has been completed (thanks 
to Rick Wilson MP and the Stronger Communities Program along 
with the Coolgardie shire), a new wood wizz planer and sander 
has been installed (thanks to Goldfields Australia Foundation) and 
a dust extractor has been installed (thanks to Coolgardie shire). A 
mobile saw mill is on order for an expected late April delivery.

Three new carpenters benches will be under construction over 
the next few weeks (thanks to Aurizon). It seems that the ladies 
of Kambalda aren’t too interested in “The Shed”. After calling two meetings to get their thoughts we have only had 
negative comments about women joining. However “The Shed” is still controlled by men and the offer is still open for 
ladies to participate if they wish.

“The Shed” is now open Monday to Saturday from 9am to 1pm or longer by arrangement.

We will soon be starting a membership drive with help from Goldfields St Ives, who are very supportive of the Mens 
Shed in Kambalda and encourage their employees to join. To help with this the committee has agreed to offer a 10% 
discount on membership fees to all Goldfields employees and their families.

Hopefully we can grow our membership before our next AGM which will be held at “The Shed” in Serpentine Road 
Kambalda East on Saturday 9th June 2018 at 10am. Please feel free to attend. All welcome. 
Until next time, stay safe and happy.

ALL MEN BELONG IN A MEN’S SHED

Find Us On Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/Kambaldamenshed/

The new ‘wood wizz’ machine in use.
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Kambalda Community Recreation Facility: a gold waterwise business

Kambalda Community Recreation Facility - Shire of Coolgardie

Irrigation efficiencies and alternative water sources

When we first joined the Waterwise Business Program, we learned that 90 
per cent of the water used at our Kambalda Community Recreation Facility 
(Shire of Coolgardie) was due to irrigation. We’ve been able to make huge 
savings through implementing irrigation efficiencies and using alternative 
water sources.

To reduce the amount of water being used in irrigation we fitted rain sensors 
and aligned the irrigation system with the watering roster. We continue to 
monitor our reticulation and have implemented a leak detection and repair 
program. Our horticultural staff are committed to improving water efficiency 
and have increased their water conservation awareness through use of 
waterwise educational tools.

We have reinvested the money saved by reducing water into facilitating 
reticulation improvements and pump replacements to maintain an efficient 
irrigation system.

By concentrating our attention on a specific area of our site and using fresh 
thinking we have been able to make efficiency savings of over 35 per cent.

Moving forward we will continue to monitor our irrigation use and settings 
and carry out leak detection and follow-up repairs where necessary to avoid 
unnecessary water loss.

Gold Waterwise 
Business

Initiative name

Summary in a snapshot

What we did 

Benefits/outcomes

Learnings

What’s next for us?
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‘There’s gold in those hills’ 
inspires winning banner art
Banners in the Terrace is one of WA’s largest art projects, featuring entrants 
from Councils all over the state.

Recently, The Shire of Coolgardie invited members of the community to design 
a banner based on the theme “Ready and Relevant”, giving the community 
the chance to show off our amazing region and showcase local talent to the 
thousands of people who visit the Perth CBD during the month of July.

The designs were judged by our CEO James Trail, and the winner received a 
$100 gift voucher to Woolworths.

This year’s winner was Jacqui Mills. Her beautiful design will be on 
display along St Georges Terrace and Adelaide Terrace in Perth for Local 
Government Week.

Congratulations Jacqui, your wonderful artwork showcasing our shire 
will do us proud! Thank you to everyone who entered, there were lots of 
great designs.

 To view Jacqui’s winning beautiful design in colour you  
can download a colour version of the CoolRambler from  
http://www.coolgardie.wa.gov.au/documents/coolrambler
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The winning 
Banners in the 

Terrace entry by 
Jacqui Mills (above) 

and Visitors  
Centre officer 

Jacinda Evans and 
Jacqui with the 
artwork (right).
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Now is the time for 
Summer  

air-conditioning  
Start up servicing. 
Call now, before the 

Drainage inspection 
camera 
Drainage clearing  
machine, now  
available 

Call now for an exten-
sive range of plumbing 
and gas fitting solutions, 
to your needs 

New weekend operating hours for Coolgardie and  
Kambalda refuse sites 

Shire of Coolgardie 

The Shire of Coolgardie wishes to advise residents that there will be a change to the existing 
operating hours at both the Coolgardie and Kambalda refuse sites. 
 
New hours for Saturday and Sundays will be 8am to 1pm commencing in February 2018. 
Note this change is to weekend hours only.  
 
Monday/Tuesday/Friday the sites will remain open from 10am to 3pm. 
For any queries please contact the Shire of Coolgardie on 08 9080 2111. 
 

James Trail 
Chief Executive Officer 
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We have been pretty busy at the shed this month with a lot happening in the town.

Unfortunately we lost one of our dedicated and much-loved members Bob Kippin who sadly passed away suddenly. Bob was very well known 
for doing anything at anytime for anyone without any hesitation. Our shed members helped Alan Bergin, Leanne and Ryan along with many 
others to send Bob off in the best way possible so we spent a lot of time doing up the rec centre hall and what a fantastic display it was and I 
know Bob would have loved it.

Getting ready for Anzac Day we finished cutting and melting (personal joke, ha ha); we then painted about 4000 poppies, which were then 
fitted onto rubber mats once again with the help of many people. The mats were then secured together to make the big poppy that was bolted 
onto wooden frames and hung up on the wall of the local RSL for the following day being Anzac Day. (The ladies at the CRC did a fantastic job 
with all of the cutting and melting and we were left to do the painting).

We are getting closer with the shed’s concrete floor being laid but need to get some shed building posts repaired first as our dear old shed is 
showing its age.

We have been busy again crushing cans and thank you to all of the people leaving the cans for us and especially the sandalwood cutters for 
the three very big bags of cans they left us, this is a good fundraiser for the club.

We had a busy bee at the local fire station last week and we were lucky enough to pick up an old fridge that we can use for storage along 
with some metal flashings and pieces of timber left over from the recent construction of their new clubrooms. Thank you to the station for the 
donation as it all helps to keep our costs down, and we will put it to good use.

Well that’s it from me for now so until next time please take care.
Wayne Bird
0438 267 180
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Mobile : 0419 965 784 
 
 
 

 
Drive Ways 
Shed Bases 
Sand 
Fill 
Blue Metal 
Yard Clean Up 

Shop 8, Town Square, Kambalda  
Fish & Chips, Burgers, Kebabs, Pizza 

Large selections of hot & cold food 
Takeaway or Dine In - BYO 

Groceries, Small Goods, Fruit & 
Vegetables 

Fresh rolls baked daily! 
DVD’s, gifts, greeting cards 

Newspapers, book exchange, craft 
supplies 

Catering for private functions & birthday 
parties 

EFTPOS facilities 
Credit cards accepted 
Phone orders welcome 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ABN 46 064 990 781 
 

Specialists in: 
Financial Advice 

Self Managed Superannuation 
Life and Income Protection Insurance 

Tax Planning and Tax Return Preparation 
Mortgage Finance 

Property Investments 
 

43 Bluebush Rd Kambalda West WA 6442 l Suite 2, 158-160 Egan Street Kalgoorlie 6430 l 11 Hardy St South Perth WA 6151 
PO Box 908 South Perth WA 6951 

Ph – 8 9367 1400 l Fax – 08 6210 1314 l Email – admin@ausminer.com.au 
www.ausminer.com  

 

Jose Zurro and Ryan McNally are Authorised Representatives of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 
Ausminer Financial group Pty Ltd is a Corporate Authorised Representative of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 

 

Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd  RTA: 24641248 
AFSL233180     

    

Coolgardie Community Mens Shed Inc
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St John Ambulance WA has released a new, free smart phone app, First 
Responder. 

The St John First Responder app has a range of features, one being its unique first responder capability. The app allows qualified 

first aiders to sign up as a first responder and be notified when someone has called 000 for an ambulance within 500 metres of 

their current location and in a public place.  

 

To become a first responder you will need to provide evidence of having completed a first aid course within the last three years. 

Minimum qualification level of HLTAID001 Provide cardiopulmonary resuscitation.  

 

If you’re not looking to sign up as a first responder yet, then that’s okay! The app also contains a number of other resources, 

including: 

 First aid instruction guides – helping you to treat a range of injuries and illnesses. 

 Triple zero (000) calling with automatic GPS location – calling 000 from the app will send your GPS coordinates direct to the St 

John State Operation Centre, making it easier for an ambulance to locate you. 

 Defibrillator (AED) locator - showing all the defibrillator locations near you. 

 Upload the location of new defibrillator (AED) locations that aren't currently appearing on the app.  

 Locate nearest medical centres and emergency departments - including live ED waiting time information.  

  Patient transport services information. 

 Your first aid course information and refresher reminder notices  

 First aid tips and special offers  - keeping you up to date with handy first aid information. 

First Responder is a free app and available on Apple’s App Store and Google Play. You can find out more about how to use the 

app in our First Aid Responder App Guide.  
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UPCOMING COURSES 

1st May 2018 1 day (HLTAID003) $199 

9th – 10th May 2018 2 day (HLTAID0003) $199 

30th – 31st May 2018 2 day (HLTAID0003) $199 

Call or email the Sub Centre to book in! 
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COOLGARDIE COMMUNITY RECREATION CENTRE

For Further information please call 
the Rec Centre on 9025 0309 or 

9026 7007

Ages 10-17
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Toddler 
Toddler funtime every Monday morning during  

school term.

Play and crafts for under 5s, 9.30am-11am; $3 per   
parent-supervised child.

Gym care also available for gym members - $5 per  
staff-supervised child.

For more information please phone the  
recreation centre on 9025 0309 or email  

coolrec@coolgardie.wa.gov.au

fun time
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WE NEED YOU!

We need your support!
The Kalgoorlie Miner front page heading on Thursday May 3 2018 summarizes it well. “Cuts rock Community Hubs”. They are referring to the 
impending State Government funding cuts for 105 West Australian Community Resource Centres.

As a community the Coolgardie and Kambalda CRC need your support now! We need to show the State Government why we make a 
difference to your lives and the community and they need to also recognise that each community has it’s different needs, one template does 
not fit all, and we as a CRC do matter.

The proposed funding cuts at 40% will make a huge difference to the services, the opening hours available and the many workshop and 
program’s that we have been proudly delivering to our communities over the last five years.

We are so proud of what we have done and are still doing, and we always listen to our Community with feedback, new ideas, requests 
and support so that we can be delivering what is needed by you. We have built up valuable partnerships with the many Goldfield’s service 
providers, and have them coming out weekly to visit our towns.

Our Workforce Development has been valuable in both towns for job seekers, the use of the computers, printers, and Job Link assistance has 
been well appreciated and well attended.

Our community group and association support and guidance has helped many people. The community and business projects, workshops, 
weekly mornings, family evenings and all events have been planned and delivered by your CRC and they have been well embraced and 
attended by you the community. We thank you for that! This will all change.

So as you can see it’s not only us that will be affected, it will also affect all of you.

What can you do? Letters of support, filling out the Community CRC Surveys at the Recreation Centres , following the “crcs are the answer” 
facebook page and talking to your Shire President and councillors to help with the political rally that we need.
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REFERRAL GUIDE
FOR AOD RELATED SERVICES IN KALGOORLIE-BOULDER
Needs identified during client intake
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Spoil Mum this Mother's day with 
beautiful craft and handmade treats 

Where: Recreation Centre                 When: Friday 11th May 2018 

Time: 4pm-5pm                         Cost: $5pp                            Ages: 5- 12 

To book your spot please call the Recreation Centre on 9025 0309 
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Hi everyone

Well April has been a busy month for the fire brigade with a busy bee clean-up at 
the station and grounds and two training courses that our members participated 
in: a first aid and a BA refresher course. These courses are provided by DFES 
and our members have increased their skills and knowledge whilst becoming 
further qualified.

Winter is approaching so it’s time to put some precautions in place now to avoid 
possible fires and damages to your house. Make sure your fires and chimneys 
are cleaned and if the power goes off due to storms, be careful with candles 
and don’t leave them unattended, near windows with curtains or next to any 
flammable products. Every year there are house fires that could be avoided 
doing these simples steps:
•	 Have you checked your clothes dryer lately? Make sure they are clean of 

lint and dust; if you are drying clothes in front of a fire or radiators make sure 
you have them at a safe distance to avoid a fire. 

•	 Have you checked your gutters lately? Make sure you clean out your gutters 
to prevent flooding over the winter rainy months. Gutters should be cleaned 
twice yearly.

•	 Smoke alarms in the house. We can’t stress enough how important and 
affordable these are and they do save lives! Check the batteries in them 
and if you don’t have them already go and get them. Batteries should be 
replaced on Aprils Fools Day (1st of April) annually. House fires do not 
happen only in the day time when everyone is awake, they can happen 
during the night or early morning while everyone is asleep and if looked after 
smoke alarms do not sleep!

If you are interested in joining us, come down and meet the team on our training 
nights which is held every Tuesday from 7.00pm. For more information contact 
David Shilton on 0412 859 582.

OBSTACLE CHALLENGE DAY
Sunday 27th May 2018 

To start at 10am, with grades: Led Line, 11-16, open over 17, Walk Trot Junior & Senior, Halter Led Junior & Senior. Cost is GMEC 
member $20; non members $50. Ribbons to fifth place in each grade, with overall awards to third place each grade. Come along and join 
in for a bit of fun with various obstacle courses, courses will be available on the day to competitors.

Ribbons and awards will be handed out at the end of the day, with a barbecue and presentations. To be held at the GMEC grounds, 
Bayley St, Coolgardie. There will be no entries on the day, entries will need to be in by Thursday 24th May. 

Please contact Lisa 0439 266 067 for forms. 

Coolgardie Volunteer Fire & Rescue
From the desk of the Coolgardie Volunteer  
Fire & Rescue Captain - David Shilton

Goldenmile Equestrian Club
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Mobile : 0419 965 784 
 
 
 

 
Drive Ways 
Shed Bases 
Sand 
Fill 
Blue Metal 
Yard Clean Up 

Quality Products & Mining Services 
8 Granby Road, Kambalda WA 6442 

 
Operations: 0448 548853  

Admin: 04539 548853 
 

Email: operations@littleindustries.com 
Email: admin@littleindustries.com  

Shop 8, Town Square, Kambalda  
Fish & Chips, Burgers, Kebabs, Pizza 

Large selections of hot & cold food 
Takeaway or Dine In - BYO 

Groceries, Small Goods, Fruit & 
Vegetables 

Fresh rolls baked daily! 
DVD’s, gifts, greeting cards 

Newspapers, book exchange, craft 
supplies 

Catering for private functions & birthday 
parties 

EFTPOS facilities 
Credit cards accepted 
Phone orders welcome 

 

The Kambalda United Junior  
Soccer Club would like to thank  

Tellus Holdings Ltd for their  
generous sponsorship towards  

the 2017 Season.  

Coolgardie Community Recreation Centre

TIME: Monday 6.00pm      COST: $3PP, per class
SUITABLE FOR PEOPLE OF ALL LEVELS OF FITNESS

Classes run for approximately 45 minutes and are  
led by a qualified group fitness instructor. 

For more information please contact the  
Coolgardie Recreation Centre on  

9025 0309 or email coolrec@coolgardie.wa.gov.au
 

** Classes will not run during school holidays **

GROUP FITNESS 
CLASSES
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Shire of Coolgardie
Kambalda Community Recreation Centre

In April we were held a kids soccer clinic. This was a great opportunity to have an experienced player come and teach our local 
kids a few skills and have some fun. All the kids were excited to get involved and enjoyed the visit.

Thank you to those that brought in poppies to be displayed in our centre. The poppy wall looked amazing and we appreciate 
your efforts.

If you are a local business, we will be hosting a networking session with our new Kalgoorlie Boulder Chamber of Commerce 
Advisor, Chris. Chris has a wealth of business knowledge and it will give you the opportunity to meet her and ask any business 
questions you may have. You will receive an email soon with the details. If you would be interested in attending please email 
me at kambaldacrc@coolgardie.wa.gov.au and I will add you to the list.

On Thursday 24th of May from 11:00am to 12:30pm we are hosting ‘Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea’. Come along to enjoy 
fun games, great food and all to help raise funds to help those impacted by cancer. If you would like to attend you will need to 
RSVP by Friday 18th of May to Leesa either by phone 9080 2111 or email kambaldacrc@coolgardie.wa.gov.au

In June we have the opportunity to host the Foodbank program ‘Food Sensations’. This program is held on a Tuesday from 
11am-1pm and goes for four weeks. It will run by video conferencing and will teach participants about preparing food budgets, 
reading food labels and learn how to cook basic meals. If you would be interested in attending this please email kambaldacrc@
coolgardie.wa.gov.au or come and see Leesa at the Kambalda Recreation Centre.

SAVE THE DATE
The next Pingo will be held on Friday 25th of May at the Kambalda Community Recreation Facility.
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Shire of Coolgardie
Coolgardie Community Recreation Centre

April 2018 was a very busy month for the Coolgardie CRC, filled with of lots of creativity and achievements, says Leanne Shilton.

The Anzac Day Recycled Poppy Project
I am so proud of our Coolgardie CRC craft ladies who have continually worked hard throughout the year to complete the 2018 
display. Last year on Anzac Day the decision was made to go bigger for our RSL memorial garden wall display and wow ladies 
you certainly did yourselves proud. We feel that this could quite easily be the biggest poppy in WA.

All this could not have been done without the help and support from the community. The people who saved and delivered their 
plastic bottles to us, the Coolgardie Community Men’s Shed who spray painted the poppies and the one person who humbly 
works behind the scenes designing the final masterpiece and bringing it all together for us Alan Bergin (Coolgardie’s Steven 
Spielberg). We all had a few sleepless nights over how we were going to get it up on the wall. A huge thank you to everyone.

More than 4000 poppies were made this year and when we say made, it is a bit of a process. Firstly, the ladies cut the top quarter 
off a plastic water bottle or 600ml soft drink bottle, it is then cut into four petal shapes and then each petal is held over a candle 
and melted into shape. Rosemarie Pettitt is our poppy artist who so lovingly cut the leaves into shape and then patiently melted 
the flowers one by one – petal by petal over a single candle. Rosemarie Pettitt, Marlene Cullen, Jill Scutter, Nancy Day, Betty 
Furge, Elaine Brown, Lyn Sojan, and Josie Anderson thank you for your time and dedication to make this beautiful display that 
Coolgardie is certainly proud of. 

The afternoon before Anzac Day we called in the helpers and they all worked so hard to get the heavy masterpiece up on the 
wall. No machinery, no winches, just ropes and pure muscle power from the roof of the RSL. Everyone worked 1000% in effort 
that day and it paid off. Thank you to David and Braden Shilton, Ryan Kippin, Phil Chambers, Wayne Bird, Alan Bergin, Gorrie 
Williams and Morris Costello and Phil’s visiting friends Edy, Kevin and John from Perth.

The poppy project was well received by the Coolgardie RSL and also by the crowd who gathered on Anzac Day. There have been 
plenty of vehicles stopping during the week with travellers admiring it. Thank you to Andrew from the Kalgoorlie Miner who came 
out for the Anzac Day Dawn service and took some great photos.

Bob Kippin
It is with a heavy heart that I write this about one of my favourite customers who passed away on Easter Weekend. Bob attended 
some computer lessons at the CRC and in no time mastered social media, the internet, email and sharp digital photography 
photos. 

Bob quite often would turn up to the CRC with a bag in his hand that was wriggling and in that bag would be an animal or reptile 
that he had caught with the intent of showing people up close the beauty and special features that it had before releasing it 
back into the bush. I have learnt so much about this wildlife and appreciated every visit from Bob. I used to call him the Lizard 
Whisperer and told him that he needed to do a wildlife TV show. 

Bob has also been there to help with our CRC projects when needed and both Bob and Gill were the people in the first year of our 
poppy project who painted our poppies and designed a stand etc to make it easier. He also helped build the blanket frames and If 
we needed anything, Bob would have had it in his shed or he would go and whip something up. We will miss his huge smile and 
support but thank him for the difference that he made to our Coolgardie CRC. RIP Bob Kippin.
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